Christ, the Believer’s Secure
Foundation and Refuge
The LORD is my rock, and my fortress, and my deliverer; my God, my strength,
in whom I will trust; my buckler, and the horn of my salvation, and my high
tower.

(Psalms 18:2)

The LORD is my rock, and my fortress, and my deliverer; my God, my strength,
in whom I will trust; my buckler, and the horn of my salvation, and my high
tower. (Psalms 18:2)

Oh, dear believer in Christ, let us keep this every near our hearts that
Jesus Christ is All our salvation. (2 Samuel 23:5) Jesus is the Rock and
eternal foundation of my soul and upon Him alone is the church of God built.
(Isaiah 28:16; Matthew 16:18) Jesus is my fortress and a wall of fire about
me so that none of Satan’s arrows of accusations shall reach us. Even because
Jesus Christ has obtained for me an eternal righteousness by His blood and
obedience. (Zechariah 2:5; 3:2; Daniel 9:24) Jesus Christ is the deliverer of
our souls from the power of darkness and has translated us into the kingdom
of Christ through faith in Him. (Colossians 1:12-14) Christ is all my
strength even because He bares the full weight of responsibility for the
salvation of my soul. (Ephesians 1:3; Genesis 43:9; Hebrews 7:22) Therefore
He will carry me to glory upon his own shoulders. (Luke 15:5-6) Jesus Christ
is the protector of our head. Jesus Christ has for us endured the full
measure of God’s Holy Justice upon the cross. The sword of the Mighty God
struck Jesus His fellow and therefore Justice that cannot demand twice
payment will never fall upon us. (Zechariah 13:7; 2 Corinthians 5:21; Isaiah
53:11)

Believer, if Jesus Christ is our foundation under us, our wall of fire round
about us, and our refuge over us, who then can ever pluck us out of His hand?
Who will undermine this Rock upon which we are built? Who shall scale the
walls of fire to accuse us before God seeing he Justified us? How can divine
Justice that was satisfied at the cross demand of us to suffer for our sins?

Then there is none that can ever remove us from His Great salvation! Jesus is
a high tower that has reached to the throne of God. Therefore we have
boldness to enter the very presence of God, which is to us a thorn of grace
in time of need. Do you need forgiveness of sins? Do you need deliverance
from the enemies of yours soul? Do you need faith, hope, love or any grace?
Then come now with Christ in view, for He is your foundation, your wall of
protection, your refuge, and your high tower. In Him we are saved and safe.
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